
 

 

Sheboygan County  

Master Gardener  

H 
ello Master Gardener Volunteers,       
 
 

 
Thanks to all who ñzoomedò in for our annual meeting on 
Thursday, September 24th.  For those who were unable 
to attend, watch for the minutes that will be emailed to 
you.   The members approved the increase in dues to 
$20.00.  Our bylaws were revised, and include a new 
level of membership, ñHonorary Life Members.ò  More 
details can be found in this newsletter.   
 
Welcome to Stephanie Larson, our new board member 
and Val Gillman, our current secretary, elected to a 
second term.  Our next ñvirtualò board meeting will be on 
Monday, October 12 at 6 pm.  Anyone is welcome to 
attend, just let Tammy or I know to make sure you 
receive the Zoom link for the meeting.   
 
Thank you to Mark Smith for his service on the MGV 
Board.  Mark was instrumental in obtaining a grant for 
$5,000 to aid in the removal of trees affected by the 
emerald ash borer at the UW-Sheboygan Campus.   
 
The state master gardener organization has changed 
the timeline for recording volunteer hours and continuing 
education hours.  The hours now need to be recorded 
by December 31st.  That provides extra time to get your 
continuing education completed.  For this year, the 
requirement to acquire 24 hours of volunteer hours has 
been waved due to the pandemic, but you should still 
record the hours if you were able to participate in any of 
the approved MGV projects.   
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I love change of seasons, but am adjusting to 
the shorter daylight hours.  It is just barely 
light at 6 am, and if I want to sit outside in the 
evening, I need to get out earlier and earlier.  
Itôs a great time to get out and walk on those 
crisp mornings and watch the leaves change 
color.  
 
Stay safe and healthy, 
 
Marty Steinbruecker 
MGV Board President 
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A 
s part of our bylaws revision, a new category 
was created just for Sheboygan County 
Master Gardeners.  The information below is 

taken directly from our bylaws and lists the 
qualifications. As an honorary life member, you will 
be able to participate in education and social 
activities and receive email communications from 
our local organization.  You will also be able to 
participate in our county master gardener projects 
with the requirements listed below. You will not 
receive any information from our state organization.  
Members interested in this membership level are 
encouraged to self nominate.  Tammy will be putting 
together a form to make the nomination process 
easy.  Board members will be happy to answer any 
questions you have.   
 
Honorary Life Members: Any member of the 
Sheboygan County Master Gardener Volunteers 
Association, who has maintained active membership 
as a Master Gardener Volunteer for 20 or more 
years and has rendered outstanding service to this 
association and the community, or any member of 

Honorary Life Members Membership  

this association who has maintained active 
membership for 15 or more years and is at least 70 
years of age may be granted Honorary Life 
Membership.  
 
Honorary Life Members are entitled to receive digital 
communications and to participate in educational 
activities and programs offered by the Sheboygan 
County Master Gardener Volunteer association. 
Association membership dues are paid annually. 
Honorary Life Members, forgo voting rights, 
however are welcome to participate in Master 
Gardener Volunteer projects when conducted in 
cooperation with existing Master Gardner 
Volunteers in ñGood Standingò. Individuals wishing 
ñHonorary Life Memberò designation may either self-
nominate or be nominated by an active MGV 
association member.  
 
The Master Gardener Volunteers Board of Directors, 
by a majority vote of the board, reserves the right to 
confer the Honorary Life Member designation.  

T 
his stone is available to place at your project.  
If this is something you would like to use, 
please contact Marty Steinbruecker to make 

arrangements for delivery.  The stone measures 
9òx15òx 3ò.     

Attention Project Leaders  
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T 
he holidays are right around the corner!  Do 
you usually buy a poinsettia or a fresh 
evergreen wreath for your porch?  Would you 

consider giving a Caan's gift card as a holiday 
present?  If so, consider participating in our MGV 
Fundraiser through Caan Floral in Sheboygan.  
 
Items that can be purchased through the Caan 
Floral Voucher Program include wreaths (16ò to 
36ò), other door or porch decorations, and 
poinsettias (4.5ò to 8.5ò pots).  If you buy an item 
you will receive a Voucher for that item. You can 
also sell vouchers to family, friends and neighbors.  
 
Sheboygan County Master Gardener Volunteers will 
receive 20-30% of the purchase price of the 
Voucher items.  Vouchers will be redeemable at 
Caan's from November 23rd through December 
15th.  Vouchers will be  honored after December 
15th, however, Caan's cannot guarantee that a 
specific product/color will be available after that 
date. 
  
Caan's gift cards in the amount of $15, $25, and 
$50 will also be available for purchase.  Gift cards 
are redeemable at any time and there is no 
expiration date.  Our organization will receive 10% 
of each gift card purchased. 

Caanõs Holiday Fundraiser 
 

Project Reports  

P 
lank Road Trail Head ProjectéVal Gillman 
 
Greenbush trail head has a newly planted 

entry. 
Volunteers 
planted juniper, 
grasses and 
meadow 
flowers below 
the entry sign. 
Special thanks 
to Moraine 
Gardens for 
supplying the 
plants at cost 
and also for donating a bag of fertilizer for planting. 
Sheboygan County Planning & Conservation  
Department picked up the cost of the plants. 
Volunteers for this summer at Greenbush and 
Plymouth trailheads are Terri Lohr, Joanne Wieland, 
Lori Epping and Val Gillman.  

N 
ew Garden at UW-S CampuséSherry 
Speth 
 

When you drive by the UW-S Administratorôs Office 
on your way to Bookworm Gardens or the Fine Arts 
parking lot, you may have noticed changes to the 
raised bed garden located outside the office.   If you 
havenôt seen it yet, we encourage you to do so 
because the bed is unique for the campus.   
  
For many years the raised bed had been neglected.   
The evergreens that had been planted in it had 
become over-grown obstructing the view of those 
wanting to back out of the officeôs parking area.   As 
a result, and about three years ago, the 
Administrator had the evergreens cut off at the 
ground surface, and the box remained empty   It 
was a pretty ugly site.  This Summer, with a little 
prodding and begging from the UW-S Volunteer 
Landscape Group, the maintenance crew removed 
most of the remaining evergreen stumps.  

 All order forms will be due to Tammy Zorn at 
the Extension Office by Monday, October 
12th.  Please write this date on your order 
form.  You can mail order forms with your payment 
to Tammy or drop them off in the dropbox outside of 
the Extension Office. 
  
Vouchers and gift cards will be dropped off at your 
home by Debi Erickson or Lynn Thornton during the 
week of November 2nd.  We will contact you to be 
sure that you will be at home.  If you have 
questions, contact Lynn até
lynnthornton2001@yahoo.com 
 
  
Caanôs Holiday Fundraiser Order Form 
Caanôs Evergreens 
Caanôs Poinsettias  


